
Neokla Club Meeting   November 5, 2019 
 
Board members present were Jason Baney – RE, Todd Swain – Treasurer, Betty 
Martin – Secretary, Jeff Maize, James Stowers, Mike Tritt, and George Walker.  
The minutes of the October meeting and the treasurer’s report were approved as 
presented. 
 
Autocross Report – Jeff Maize: There were 81 entries for the October 20 event 
with Oklahoma Region.  NEOkla won the Turnpike Challenge by about 4 
seconds.  There are four events scheduled at the Fairgrounds for next year.  We 
are hoping to have 10 or 11 events total with the others at Stroud or Davis Field 
in Muskogee. 
 
Road Racing – Betty Martin: There will be a Super Tour at Hallett the first 
weekend in April.   
 
Road Rally – Bob Strattan: The Club is planning an event for next year which 
will be a memorial rally in memory of Garry Deaton. 
 
Rally Cross – Jason Baney: There will be an event Sunday, November 10, at 
Bob Seelig’s property. 
 
Old Business: 
 
Mike Tritt moved to elect the candidates for 2020 officers by acclimation; Virginia 
Apker seconded.  Motion carried.  The 2020 officers elected are Jason Baney – 
RE, Neil Cox – Asst RE, Todd Swain – Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, and 
board members Jeff Maize and George Walker.  James Stowers and Mike Tritt 
are the two board members serving the second year of a two year term. 
 
New Business: 
 
Amanda Maize reported that the Autocross laptop needs to be upgraded.  Betty 
Martin moved to approve up to $800.00 for a new laptop.  George Walker 
seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
The next meeting will be December 10 at Burnco. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Betty Martin 


